
Dates to remember: 

Wed 25 May  Zone Cross Country   

Friday 3 June  Kindergarten 2023 Tour   

 

 

Term 2 Week 4                              20th May 2022 

Message from the Principal 

Supporting Improvement in Student Learning Outcomes  

5 Steps to Problem Solving Program  
In early Term 1, teachers across Year 3-6 administered research-based assessments including the Check-
In mathematics assessment and the Department of Education Stage-based mathematics assessment in 
their class. 
 
During stage meetings teachers collaboratively analysed the data collected in the mathematics              
assessments. Teachers used this data to look for any trends in student learning. Teachers were able to 
use the data to pinpoint areas of concern in student learning through the assessments. 
All teachers agreed that problem-solving strategies and skills, as well as mathematics vocabulary were 
areas of concern and needed to be addressed in our teaching and learning programs. 
 
As a result, Stage 2 and Stage 3 teachers, Mrs Dobosz, Mr Thornton, Mr Hoff and Mrs Rodriqes              
collaborated with Mrs Williamson, Assistant Principal Curriculum Implementation (APCI) to develop and 
design a differentiated stage-based problem solving program to be implemented and embedded in our 
current mathematics teaching programs. All teachers received professional learning in teaching problem 
solving strategies and skills and are now prepared to explicitly teach the 5 Steps to problem program to 
their students. The program began this term with a pre-assessment and students will participate in a post          
assessment late term 3 to support teachers in effectively evaluating the success of the 5 Steps to problem 
solving program. 
 
5 Steps to problem solving 

• READ 

• UNDERSTAND 

• CHOOSE A STRATEGY 
• USE A STRATEGY 

• CHECK 



 

The photos below reflect students engaging in  
STEP 4 -  USE  A STRATEGY to solve the word problem 

• On the board students are modelling the different strategies they chose and used to solve the 
word problem 

 

 
 
 

 
 

Sans Souci PS in the Media Spotlight 
 
Our school was invited to share progress about how the collection and 
analysis of Check-In data has 
assisted teachers to tailor learning programs to student needs at SSPS. 
Mrs Williamson was interviewed by the SMH last weekend and again by 
Channel 7 with some of our Year 6 students on Tuesday to share the pro-
gress we have made since the lockdown periods of 2021. There are some 
pictures further on in this newsletter. 
 
Please see Channel 7 and Sydney Morning Herald link: 
https://fb.watch/d49NYE_N_C/   
https://www.smh.com.au/national/nsw/high-school-students-hit-hardest-by-covid-closures-new-data-shows-20220516-
p5almx.html  

https://fb.watch/d49NYE_N_C/
https://www.smh.com.au/national/nsw/high-school-students-hit-hardest-by-covid-closures-new-data-shows-20220516-p5almx.html
https://www.smh.com.au/national/nsw/high-school-students-hit-hardest-by-covid-closures-new-data-shows-20220516-p5almx.html


Focus on Student Attendance  

Regular attendance at school for every student is essential if students are to achieve their potential, and 
increase their career and life options. Schools in partnerships with parents are responsible for promoting 
the regular attendance of students. While parents are legally responsible for the regular attendance of 
their children, school staff, as part of their duty of care, record and monitor part and whole day absences.  

Parents are required to explain the absences of their children from school promptly and within seven days 
to the school.  
As part of our Strategic Improvement Plan Sans Souci PS will be working on: 

• increasing our overall attendance percentage.  

School data from 2000 shows 73.9% of students were attending 90% of the time with 13% of students 
attending less than 82% of the time.  

• We are aiming to increase this to 86.4% by the end of 2022 and 91.4% by the end of 2024  

We understand that the pandemic has had a significant impact on attendance rates in the past 2-3 years 
but hopefully as things get back to normal will reach our targets and optimise every moment of learning 
for the students of SSPS.  

The school is also looking at reducing the incidence of partial attendance at school. Ensuring your child is 
at school prior to 9:15 am every school day is crucial and making medical appointments outside of school 
hours also contributes to more full day attendance. 

 



There will be further information on compulsory school attendance later in this newsletter. 

 

        NAPLAN 
 
Over the past 2 weeks students in Year 3 and Year 5 have participated in the NAPLAN. This year all of the 
assessments will be completed online except for the Year 3 writing. A big thank you to Mr Callaughan, Mr 
Thornton and Miss Noonan who have been coordinating the online assessments with the support of class-
room teachers and students have been accessing computers in the library. The assessments have run 
smoothly and students have enjoyed participating in the online experience. Most of the students who 
were absent for one or more of the assessment tasks have completed these in catch up sessions over the 
week. Thanks also to Mrs Holmes who relocated her library lessons to classrooms while the assessments 
took place. 

 
Kindergarten News 

 
Thanks to relieving Assistant Principal Mrs Willoughby and the Kindergarten teachers for presenting a par-

ent information session about Home Reading  for parents and carers last Monday evening. 
 

 

Botany Bay Zone Cross Country Carnival 
 

Next Wednesday 19 May, 32 students will represent SSPS in the Botany Bay Zone Cross Country Carnival 
at Scarborough Park Ramsgate. Mr Hoff has been training the team each morning and we are looking 
good for a strong showing on Wednesday. Best of luck to all runners and we hope to bring home the 

champion school trophy once again! 



Year 6 Cake and Bake Stall and volunteers for Election Day 

A huge thank you to everyone who donated sweet treats for the Year 6 Cake Stall on Election Day! Thanks 
to Mrs Mougios and Mrs Tsiorvas and all the volunteers who graciously offered to help out on Friday and 
Saturday. We will update the community with the amount of money raised towards Year 6 fundraising 
next week! 
Don’t forget to cast your vote tomorrow at Sans Souci PS and remember to bring some cash to buy a 
treat at our Cake and Bake stall! All proceeds go towards the Year 6 end of year activities:) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

National Walk Safely to School Day 
 
Now in its 23rd year, National Walk Safely to School Day (WSTSD) is an 
annual event when all Primary School children will be encouraged to walk 
and commute safely to school. It is a Community Event seeking to         
promote Road Safety, Health, Public Transport and the Environment.    
Unfortunately today’s weather wasn’t very inviting for a walk to school 
but thanks to all families that try to walk at least part of the way to school 
each day. This is an important part of improving the safety of all  
  
The objectives of WSTSD are: 

• To encourage parents and carers to walk to school with primary school age children and reinforce 
safe pedestrian behaviour. 
• To promote the health benefits of walking and help create regular walking habits at an early age. 

• To ensure that children up to 10 years old hold an adult's hand when crossing the road. 

• To help children develop the vital road-crossing skills they will need as they become mature pe-
destrians. 
• To reduce the car dependency habits that are being created at an early age and which will be diffi-
cult to change as children become adults. 
• To promote the use of Public Transport. 

• To reduce the level of air pollution created by motor vehicles. 
• To reduce the level of traffic congestion. 



Road Safety Survey 
 
The SSPS P&C Road Safety Committee is currently working on some initiatives to improve road safety 
around the school. We have put together a survey for families to complete, which will help us prioritise 
these initiatives. We will be presenting the results from this survey at a meeting with Georges River  
Council and Transport for NSW in a few weeks' time. We would greatly appreciate it if you could complete 
this survey by 5pm Friday 21 May - it will take approximately 5-10 minutes of your time.  
It has been a fabulous response so far with over 100 families taking part! All families who submit a  
completed survey will go in the draw to win a $100 Claudine's gift voucher.  
Thank you for your contribution! The Road Safety Committee. 
 
The link below will take you directly to the survey:) 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1BaerEmKZ0fwwgV-E_nQaMsfGKDt_4bkvMarPeOQdd4U/edit 

Dangerous Parking 
 
There have been a number of concerning reports about dangerous and irresponsible parking especially at 
the back of the school at pick-up time. I can’t imagine any parents or carers out there who would wish any 
harm on any of the SSPS children but some of the behaviour recently could easily put our students at risk. 
Parents and carers who double park, park in bus zones (see below) and across driveways, stop in No Stop-
ping zones or leave their car unattended in restricted parking zones or in disabled parking spaces (without 
a valid exemption) are putting the students and community members of SSPS at risk of serious harm. The 
Georges River Council and local Police Highway Patrol conduct random visits to the vicinity of the school 
and will enforce local parking and traffic regulations. 

 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1BaerEmKZ0fwwgV-E_nQaMsfGKDt_4bkvMarPeOQdd4U/edit


 





 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 































THANK YOU FOR YOUR COMMUNITY SUPPORT! 



THANK YOU FOR YOUR COMMUNITY SUPPORT! 



ADVERTISEMENTS 


